3-2-23

Council Town of Palm Beach

Re: 125 Worth Avenue ARC-23-022(Z0N-23-032)

Dear Mayor and Town Council Members,

I thought this information would be of interest to you in evaluating the accuracy of the
application for 125 Worth Avenue. Given the importance of this project, it is crucial that
Council has accurate and true information on which to base its decisions.

Further to my ARCOM submission on 2-22-2023 regarding the inaccuracies in this
application, | attach a copy of a lawsuit filed in 2019 by the Homeowners of Patjens Lane,
Mount Pleasant, S. C. against the Town of Mt. Pleasant because the developer’s consultant,
Sustainable Settlements, LLC , principal Joshua Martin, created a shared parking plan that did
not meet the town’s code.

“The parking plan unlawfully “cherry picks” provisions from different sections of the parking
regulations in violation of the Town’s ordinances. Without this improper cherry picking, the
parking plan does not meet the parking requirements for this development.”

Both the LOI and Worth Ave. Design Guidelines Justification statement contain inaccurate
descriptions in an effort to support compliance with the town code. For instance, pages 9 and
38 of the Design Guidelines describe the subject as a 3-story professional office building. In
the Justification Statement, the writer has taken the liberty of improperly rewriting this
description by replacing the words “three story” with “four story” and then following it with
actual language from the Guidelines, without quotation marks. It appears to be a deliberate
effort to alter the language and have it appear authentic.

There are multiple other examples of false and/or misleading descriptions and statements.
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Parking Analysis For

Earl’s Court
Mixed-Use Development
Mount Pleasant, South Carolina

September 12, 2018

Prepared by:
Sustainable Settlement, LLC
For:

Earl’s Court, LLC
Hibben Street
Mt Pleasant, SC 29464

EXHIBIT


















The Homeownaers of Patjens Lane
Mount Pleasant, South Carolina 29464

October 23, 2020

The Honorable Will Haynie

Town of Mount Pleasant

Municipal Complex

100 Ann Edwards Lane

Mount Pleasant, South Carolina 29464

Dear Mayor Haynie,

We, the homeowners of all four lots on Patjens Lane, are requesting that the Town transfer its
ownership of our small cul-de-sac to us. With the inevitability of the development of the hotel parcel of
Earl’s Court directly across Whilden Street from us, we expect that hotel and restaurant patrons will find
that parking on our street is much more convenient than the hotel’s valet service that makes use of
remote lots or on-site lifts. The Town’s Zoning Administrator has previously confirmed that our street is
too narrow for perpendicular parking that conforms to the Town's standards. Regardiess of the
narrowness of the street, we anticipate that patrons will park on Patjens Lane in whatever manner is
most convenient to them, blocking driveways, congesting the street, and creating unsafe conditions. To
maintain the tranquil, family-friendly atmosphere of the Old Village Historic District in which our homes
are located (and the hotel is not), we ask that the Town transfer its ownership of Patjens Lane to us.
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